MINI CAR CLUB OF NSW

ANNUAL REPORT 2025

ISSUE OCTOBER 2025











ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING



Notice is hereby given that the 62nd Annual General Meeting of the Mini Car Club of New South Wales will be held at 7.30pm on Friday, 10th October 2025, in the Quarry room at the Vikings Sports Club, 35 Quarry Rd, Dundas Valley, NSW.

Our Website – www.miniclub.com.au – will advise the latest information.

Carol Durrant

Honorary Secretary

BUSINESS OF MEETING

- Welcome
- Apologies
- Adoption of the Minutes of the 61st Annual General Meeting held Friday, 11th October 2024.
- Reports on the Clubs Main achievements during the past year
 - President
 - Treasurer Presents 62nd annual report
 - Adoption of the 62nd Annual Report
 - Competition Dept./ Club Captain
 - Social Dept.
 - Registrar
 - Magazine editor
 - Historic Plates registrar
 - · Enthusiast chairman
 - Webmaster
 - Club reps to Motorsport Australia.
 - Council of Motor Clubs Inc.
 - Assn of British Car Clubs.

Interval - 20 Minutes

- Presentation of Life Membership Badge
- Presentation of 50 year and 25 year Long Membership Badges
- Presentation of Annual Trophies and Awards.
- Election of the 2025-2026 Committee
- General Business As may occur.
- Date of next AGM Friday 9th October 2026.
- Next General Meeting 7:30pm, Friday 8th November 2025, Viking Sports Club.
- Close of Meeting

COMMITTEE AND OFFICE BEARERS 2024 - 2025

Patron - Gus Staunton, MB

President - Robert Weir

Secretary - Joan Vaughan, OAM*

_ Carol Durrant

Treasurer - Bruce Keyvar

Club Captain/meeting Vice President - Glenn Dorrenboom

Competition Captain – Vacant

Competition Secretary – Glynis Heydon

Competition Department (3 positions)

- Darryl Heydon
- · Julie Witcombe

Registrar – Ron Adlam

Social Secretary - Michael Benton

Assistant Social Secretary - Lynne Benton

Historic Plate Registrar - Robert Burns

Merchandise Officer - Lynne Benton

Mini Enthusiasts Meetings Chairman – Joe Zulian

Magazine Editor – Michael Benton

Webmaster - Dean Cook

Promotions Officer - Position vacant

Meetings & Catering - Laurelle Adlam

Delegates to Motorsport Australia - Greg Rose

Delegates to Council of Motor Clubs - Joe Zulian and Carol Durrant

Delegate to Assn of British Car Clubs - Michael Benton, Bruce Keyvar

COMMITTEE MEETING ATTENDANCE

For the 2024/25 finacial year, the Committee had met on 10 occasions, with attendances as follows:

	Attendance	Apology
Robert Weir	11	-
Joan Vaughan	5	5
Bruce Keyvar	11	-
Michael Benton	11	-
Lynne Benton	10	-
Phil Boyd	4	2
Joe Zulian	10	-
Ron Adlam	6	4
Robert Burns	0	8
Laurelle Adlam	6	4
Darryl Heydon	6	
Glynis Heydon	6	
Dean Cook	2	3
Carol Durrant	6	
Glenn Dorrenboom	6	
Julie Witcombe		6



SECRETARY'S ADDRESS

For presentation to the 62nd Annual General Meeting, to be held on Friday, 10th October 2025.

I have pleasure in presenting for your consideration and adoption this Annual Report, covering activities of our Club for the year 2024-2025.

It was with deep regret that we said goodbye to a number of our members and old friends, Gus Staunton, our patron and Joan Vaughan, a longtime member and secretary. Both played a significant role in our Car Club over the years, and we will greatly miss them.

I thank all our Club Committee members for their efforts this year. Our President, Rob Weir, has led our Club with great vigour. Michael and Lynne Benton once again took on many tasks, all of which they carried out with enthusiasm and success. Thanks, Rob, Michael and Lynne.

I am happy to see the return of the MCCNSW Motorkhana's and thanks to Glynis and Darryl Heydon for their leadership. Also, Ron Adlam & Phil Boyd for their critical work with the point scoring.

Our Club's finances were once again looked after extremely well by Bruce Keyvar. Thanks, Bruce.

Our membership remains steady at around 725 (members coming and going). Similarly the cars on Historic Plates move around and there are currently 266 for which Rob Burns and Warwick Butt handle the necessary activities and do it well. Thanks, Rob and Warwick.

Thanks to all our committee members for their time and commitment to run the Mini Car Club of NSW over the past financial year.

I wish the Mini Car Club of NSW a successful 2025-2026.

Carol Durrant

Honorary Secretary

October 2025

REGISTRAR'S REPORT

Well it's been a learning curve this year. And many thanks go to Phil Boyd for his help and patience to get me through the whole thing. Also to Brock Heydon for checking the motorkhana scores for me.

The Gus Staunton Award is a non competition award where points are scored for various official duties, attending events and meetings, this year there were forty three events that points were scored at. This

year the award was taken out by Michael Benton with Lynne Benton in second place.

On the competition side we had six motorkhanas: four at our ground, with thanks to the Heydons, one State round at Nirimba and of course one at Hay Mini Nationals, which gave us the mens championship with a tie for first between Dwayne Affleck and Glenn Dorrenboom, with Brock Heydon second on a count back. The ladies championship was won

by Rikki Buchan with Kristy Heydon second.

I will leave all the other awards for the presentation

Looking forward to 2025 – 2026 and to see more members out there getting points.

Ron Adlam

Registrar

MINI CAR CLUBS

We extend good wishes to our kindred Mini Clubs throughout Australia and overseas. We wish them all the best for 2026.

MID NORTH COAST REGION

Meaghan & James Lucas are the moving force behind the Mid North Coast group. They organise social events for Mini Club members and their friends, which are always successful. We wish Meaghan & James and the Mid North Coast group a great 2026.

MINIS ON THE COAST

This year Louise Adam plus Jennifer and Ian Thorn took over as admin organising the very active Minis on the Coast (NSW Central Coast) group. Thank you, Louise, Jennifer and Ian and we wish you and your Mini enthusiasts a happy and successful 2026.

SYDNEY MINIS

Mini Club members and friends regularly attend this meet at Paddys Brewery on the Second Wednesday of each Month (SWOM) for a great pub meal and lots of talk about Minis then a cruise to a different destination each month. Thanks to Matthew Nolan for organising this group and your ongoing support and we wish you and your Mini enthusiasts all the best for 2026.

MINIS IN THE GONG

Phill Boye is the organising member for this group. If you own a Mini or a Mini Variant, or a BMW MINI you are more than welcome to accompany any of their events. You don't have to be in the Gong to join in. They regularly see ACT, Sydney & Southern Highlands cars. Their events are listed in our East-West magazine. Thanks, Phill and the team and all the best for a successful 2026.

HUNTER REGION

Evan Redman organises a Facebook group, "Hunter Newcastle Minis" as well as the extremely successful Rylstone Classic. Thanks Evan, we wish you and the Hunter Region Mini enthusiasts all the best for 2026.

MOTOR SPORT AUSTRALIA

Motorsport Australia looks after a great many of our interests and makes sure we are abiding by the rules which govern motorsport in Australia. We thank Motorsport Australia staff for their assistance whenever asked.

Greg Rose was our Delegate to Motorsport Australia and we thank Greg very much..

COUNCIL OF MOTOR CLUBS

The Mini Car Club of NSW is affiliated with the Council of Motor Clubs, which represents the interest of members of Clubs with motor vehicles more than 30 years old and are better informed of Government decisions which affect them.

Through this affiliation, our members have access the Classic registration scheme and a greater range of Car Shows, etc. We thank our delegates to the Council of Motor Clubs – **Joe Zulian and Robert Weir.**

ASSOCIATION OF BRITISH CAR CLUBS

Along with other Car Clubs with an interest in cars which originate from Britain, we are affiliated with the Association of British Car Clubs. The Association organises the All British Day, this year held at the Hawkesbury Showground. We held our annual Show 'n Shine at this venue, which was very successful. We thank our delegates to the Association of British Car Clubs, Michael Benton & Bruce Keyvar.

HONORARY MEMBERS

Presidents of all other Australian Mini Clubs

John Stoneham Bob Holden

Joseph Tayoun, Canterbury Mini Garage.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP

Life Membership is awarded to members who have rendered distinguished service over a minimum period of twenty years. This year, **Julie Witcombe** has been awarded Life Membership. Congratulations and well deserved, Julie.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP

We are proud to have the following as Life Members of the Mini Car Club of NSW.

1970 Gus Staunton, MBE *

1971 Tony French * 1972 Ross Bone *

1973 Carol French

1973 Grahame Utley

1973 Joan Vaughan, OAM *

1974 Peter Drew

1975 Gary Mondy *

1975 Alan Watson

1977 Alan Hagarty*

1980 Shirley Hagarty1980 John Humphreys *

1981 Jack Brownlow *

1984 David Thomas

1986 Gerry Blain

1986 Alan Vaughan

1987 Colin Gillard *

1987 Brian Harris *
1987 Arlene Jackson

1987 Verna Little

1987 John Temple, OAM

1987 John Vaughan, OAM *

1987 Neville Witcombe *

1988 Peter French

1988 Pam Watson*

1990 Rod Affleck1990 Anne Humphreys

1990 Barry Walsh*

1990 Margaret Walsh

1992 Bob Blandford

1992 Rob Owers

1992 Peter Riley

1992 Rae Witcombe

1994 Darryl Heydon

1995 Dennis Gilshenen

2008 Michael Heslewood

2009 John McMechan*

2011 Laurelle Adlam

2011 Ron Adlam

2014 Phil Boyd

2015 Lee-Ann Goldfinch

2017 Brien Mendham, OAM

2018 Robert Burns

2018 Grant Freeman

2019 Bruce Keyvar

2020 Michael Benton

2021 Robert Weir

2022 Warwick Butt

2022 Wal Wick Bull

2023 Ian Thompson

2023 Glynis Heydon

2024 Robert Bradshaw2025 Julie Witcombe

* Deceased

SPECIAL EDITION ANNUAL REPORT

GUS STAUNTON AWARD

Gus Staunton is our Club Patron and foundation President. Gus provided the Club with the solid organisational and financial platform that has ensured its success.

This Award recognises the efforts of the member who most actively serves the Club throughout the year, by assisting in organising and attending Club events. Points are awarded for attendance and officiating as per table below.

Congratulations once again to **Michael Benton** the 2025 recipient.

GUS STAUNTON POINTS ARE AWARDED FOR:

Attending Meeting - 5 points Convoys, Social outings - 10 points

Officiating at Events - 15 to 30 points

Working Bees - 15 points
Writing articles for the magazine
(max. 2 per mag) - 10 points

JOHN HUNT MEMORIAL Award

In memory of an outstanding Club member, John Hunt, this Award is the one of the highest honours that can be bestowed on a member of the Mini Car Club of NSW, the other being Life Membership. The Award is for continuous outstanding contribution to the Club.

This year, the John Hunt Memorial Award has been awarded to **Joe Zulian.** Well done Joe.

NORM KILLEEN MEMORIAL Award

Norm Killeen was a member of a family who made a significant contribution to our Club's early years. This Award is in his memory and acknowledges service and assistance from a non-Committee member.

For 2025, the Norm Killeen Memorial Award has gone to **Grant Freeman**, for his willingness to always help out at events.

Congratulations Grant.

CLYDE HODGINS MEMORIAL AWARD

A journalist/member/friend of our Club in the 1960's, Clyde Hodgins lent tangible and willing support. This Award, in his memory, recognises overall proficiency displayed by a member in their first year of membership.

The Clyde Hodgins Memorial Award has not been awarded for 2025.

ALAN VAUGHAN CLUBMAN OF THE YEAR AWARD

Alan Vaughan has been involved in the Club since it was formed, with many years on Committee, including eight as President and has always been a very keen competitor, with several Club Championships to his name

This Award recognises the member who most successfully combines their service to the Club with their results in competition. The Award is determined by combining placings in the Gus Staunton Award and the Drivers Championship.

In 2025, the Alan Vaughan Clubman of the Year Award has been won by **Darryl Heydon.** Congratulations Darryl.

FORMULA SPORT AWARD

Our Club attracts many new members each year and this Award is in recognition of the Club member introducing the most new members to the Club during the year.

This year, we had a number of members who introduced one or two new members. Due to the success of our Social media presence this year we have given the Award to.... the "Internet".

SARAH WALSH MEMORIAL TROPHY

Sarah Walsh, daughter of Margaret and Barry Walsh, sadly died at the age of 21 in 1998, and in her memory, this Trophy is awarded to the best lady competitor under the age of 21. The Sarah Walsh Memorial Trophy this year has been won by **Cayla East-Johnston**

Congratulations, Cayla.

CHRIS NASH MEMORIAL TROPHY

Chris Nash was a young and enthusiastic member of our Club, who passed away as a result of a road accident some years ago and as Chris represented all the attributes of a young Car Club member, this Trophy is awarded in his memory to the best male competitor under the age of 21.

This year, the Chris Nash Memorial Trophy has been awarded to **Harry Affleck**. Congratulations Harry..

PETER FRENCH TROPHY

Peter French, a Life Member of our Club, has been involved since the Club's formation in 1962. This Trophy is awarded to the Club member who has scored the most competition points in a Mini.

The Peter French Trophy for 2025 has been won by **Dwayne Affleck.** Well done Dwayne.

PETER DREW TROPHY

Peter Drew, a Life Member of both our Club and of the South Australian Mini Club, was involved with our Club for a number of years. The trophy is awarded to the Club member who has scored the most competition points in a non-Mini.

The Peter Drew Trophy for 2025 has been awarded to **Glenn Dorrenboom**. Congratulations Glenn.

GARY MONDY TROPHY

This trophy is awarded for the best promotional use of a Mini, representing the Mini Car Club of NSW. Gary Mondy, for whom this trophy is named, was a Life Member of our Club and Gary's enthusiasm for the Mini was unbounded.

The Gary Mondy trophy has not been awarded for 2025.

RAE AND NEVILLE WITCOMBE TROPHY

This trophy is for the best original Mini at the Annual Show 'n Shine. Rae and Neville are Life Members of our Club.

The Rae and Neville Witcombe Trophy in 2025 has been awarded to **Kevin Janakis**. Congratulations Kevin.

JOHN SMIDT (MINI KING) Trophy

This award is to honour John and is awarded to the Club member who has recently restored their Mini to a high standard.

For many years, the "Mini King", John Smidt, supported Mini enthusiasts through his knowledge of Minis and Mokes. He sold thousands of parts from his business to enable the restoration of hundreds, possibly thousands, of Minis all around Australia. His facilitation of our collective passion is celebrated and remembered with respect for that extensive knowledge.

This year, the John Smidt (Mini King) Trophy has been won by Jack Diamante. Well done Jack.

DOUG LINKLATER TROPHY

Doug Linklater was instrumental in introducing our Club to the Historic Plate scheme. This Trophy was instituted to encourage owners of Historic Plated vehicles to enter and display their cars in the Club's Annual Show 'n Shine Day. The trophy is for the best historically plated car, unplaced in the Show 'n Shine Classes at the Annual Show 'n Shine.

The Doug Linklater Trophy for 2025 has been awarded to **Andrew Dower**

Congratulations Andrew.

SYLVANIA MINI GARAGE "RUST AND DUST" TROPHY

This trophy is awarded to the worst looking registered Mini at the Annual Show 'n Shine Day.

The Rust and Dust Trophy for 2025 has not been awarded due to the high standard of entries at our Show.

BILL PEARSON TROPHY

This trophy is awarded to "Car of the Show" at our Annual Show 'n Shine and is named for a long ago member who took great pride in his Mini.

The Bill Pearson Trophy this year has been awarded to **Phil East**. Well done Phil.

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OF THE TROPHY WINNERS.

CLUB PLATE REGISTRAR'S REPORT

Hi everyone.

Firstly I have to mention the passing of Joan Vaughan.

Not only was she the Club Secretary for a million years, she used to "Mother Hen" and help me in lots of ways, administering the Historic Plate Scheme.

She is sorely missed.

So, another successful year over and done, with our Historic/Classic Plate scheme.

The scheme continues to function well and the numbers have remained stable at around the 250+ vehicles during the year. We currently have 266 vehicles on our scheme, with a mixture of Mini's and Mini variants, other Leyland/ BMC family vehicles and a few other makes, and models

Just remember, if you have a vehicle other than a Mini which is eligible, (and you already have a Mini or other Leyland/BMC affiliated vehicle on the scheme) you are able to attain Historic or Classic plates with us. (just contact me or Warwick)

The Club's "Classic" Plate scheme, is for vehicles that don't fall under the "historic" classification so anyone with a car that is too modified to be placed on the Historic scheme, can still take advantage of the benefits of the scheme.

Information is on the MCCNSW website. If you have a vehicle that is not eligible for historic rego, the Classic (modified) scheme may be for you.

We have modified the current CP01 form and deleted the requirement to provide information on insurance for your vehicle. Insuring your pride

and joy is your responsibility, not a MCC requirement. (although we recommend it)

This year, the Mini Car Club Annual Christmas Party will again host the Annual Club Plate Inspection Day. It's on Sunday 14th December, so put it in your diaries. Car owners who bring their Club plated vehicles to be inspected, and those vehicles deemed to be eligible, are issued with a letter allowing them to renew registration without a further Club inspection, that year (however a pink slip is still required).

If your car is inspected at the Annual inspection day, it can save a lot of last-minute running around for you and for our Club Plate examiners. Please come along and boost our numbers.

Please watch out for event announcements on our website and Facebook pages.

Once again, I would like to thank our group of Historic Plate Eligibility Examiners, who graciously and voluntarily carry out the eligibility inspections on behalf of the MCC.

Also, thanks to the "Buttman", Warwick Butt, who as my trusty sidekick carries out my job when I cannot.

Please note that requirements for new and registration renewals are listed on the CP01 form (and CPM01) and hopefully make for less confusion when registering your car.

Thanks to everyone who helped out through the year. Have a great rest of 2024 and 2025, hope to see you all "Mini-ing" around.

Rob Burns (Buggsy)

October 2025



TREASURER'S REPORT FOR YEAR ENDED 30TH JUNE 2025

The Club's financial results for the year ended 30th June 2025 show a Loss of -\$2,730 which was slightly more than the previous year's Loss of -\$1,450

Members Equity is \$78,710 compared to the previous year's figure of \$89,766.

On the Income side, Subscription Fees were \$17,881 and a reduction on the \$20,073 from last financial year. The Club Subscription Fees have not increased for several years. Competition income vastly reduced to \$4,173 due to the use of the grounds at the Heydon's family prpoerty near Colo.

The Term Deposit is \$50,000; and the Interest rate remained unchanged @ 4.80% provided by the National Bank of Australia. We wish to thank the Benton's for

purchasing and arranging for the storage of the merchandise, plus the Bradshaw's and volunteers who assisted with selling the Club's merchandise.

On the Expenses side, Magazine printing costs increased nominally from last year, even with sometimes outsourcing the printing. Magazine postage costs rose due to increased postal rates.

Social expenses increased due to \$9,750 for group payments for the Club adventures prior to receipt of payments from Minis on Safari attendees.

The Conditional Registration Scheme was also run efficiently with an increase of Club plated vehicles.

A Special "Thank you" goes to the

Club Committee, volunteers and delegates to related Associations who willing give their time and efforts and support to the Mini Club.

We continue to gain new Memberships with many BMW MINI owners joining our Club.

This 2025 Financial Report will be posted on our Clubs website and a limited number of copies will be available to read at the 2025 AGM.

Bruce Keyvar

Honorary Treasurer
Mini Car Club of NSW

PRESIDENT'S ADDENDUM

Hi Members,

It is "Annual General Meeting" time, and our Club has had a most successful year with memberships climbing to over seven hundred. Welcome to all our new members, and of course thank you to our existing members for your continuing support.

We have been well supported over the past financial year by many of our advertisers and sponsors in the Magazine; Minisport based in Adelaide is our latest sponsor who is providing a discount to our members so remember to advise them when ordering and provide your membership number for the discount. We thank the Viking Sports Club making available our meeting room, and we look forward to that support continuing.

Our Club has held many runs and social events including another successful 5 day tour in April to Western Plains Zoo, Dubbo. We have seen the return of Mini Car Club run Motorkhanas at our Clubs grounds at Colo. Thankyou Darryl and Glynis Heydon for the use of their property for these events.

Sadly we have seen the passing of some of our long time members, including our patron Gus Staunton, and only just recently our beloved long time Secretary Joan Vaughan. Our condolences and best wishes go out to all that have lost a loved one over the past year.

The Committee has continued to meet on a regular basis and I would like to thank them for their work.

I also take this opportunity to thank all of our many other helpers and supporters who have given their time, making our events successful for all to enjoy.

Good luck to everyone for the upcoming year I look forward to your continued support of our great Club and wish you all a safe and happy time ahead.

Regards,

Rob Weir

President, 2024-2025

Mini Car Club of NSW.

STATEMENT By Directors

In accordance with a resolution of the Directors, we state that:

- 1. In the opinion of the Directors
- a. The accompanying Profit and Loss Account gives a true and fair view of the profit and loss of the company for the financial year ended 30th June 2025, and
- b. The accompanying Balance Sheet gives a true and fair view of the state-of-affairs of the company for the financial year ended 30th June 2025.
- 2. At the date of this statement there are reasonable grounds to believe that the company will be able to pay its debts as and when they fall due.
- 3. The accounts have been made out in accordance with the applicable approved accounting standards.

This statement is made in accordance with the resolution of the Board of Directors and is signed for and on behalf of the Directors by;

Director: Robert Weir

Director: Carol Durrant

MINI CAR CLUB OF NEW SOUTH WALES BALANCE SHEET AS AT 30TH JUNE 2025

	2024	2025
Members Equity		
Retained Funds	\$91,216	\$89,766
Net Profit/Loss (-)	-\$ 1,450	-\$2,730
Equity Adjustment	\$0	-\$8,326
Total Members Equity	\$89,766	\$78,710
Non Current Assets		
Plant and Equipment	\$ 870	\$967
Less: Depreciation/Write		
Down (Marchandisa & Plant Don)	¢2 745	¢122
(Merchandise & Plant Dep)	-\$2,745	-\$122
Total	\$ 3,615	\$ 845
Total	Ψ5,015	Ψ 0+0
Current Assets		
Accrued Income	\$ -	\$ -
Bank	\$30,727	\$24,840
Cash/stamps on Hand	\$ 230	\$ 155
Debtors	\$ -	\$ -
Investments	\$50,000	\$50,000
Prepayments	\$ -	\$ -
Stock on Hand/Merchandise	\$ 5,194	\$2,870
Total Current Assets	\$86,151	\$77,865
Total Assets	\$89,766	\$78,710
Less Liabilities		
Current Liabilities		
Accrued Expenses	\$0	\$0
Receipts in Advance	\$0	\$0 \$0
1 toocipio iii / tavailoc	ΨΟ	ΨΟ
Total Liabilities	\$0	\$0
	+ -	¥-
Net Assets	\$89,766	\$78,710
	, ,	, , ,

MINI CAR CLUB OF NEW SOUTH WALES PROFIT AND LOSS STATEMENT **AS AT 30TH JUNE 2025**

THIS PAGE WILL BE CORRECTED AND REPUBLISHED

	2024	2025
Operating Income		
Subscriptions	\$20,073	\$17,881
Merchandise: Sales	\$5,205	\$5,341
Competition	\$16,112	\$4,173
Advertising/Sponsorships	\$450	
Social activities	\$1,143	\$6,631
Catering	\$642	\$715
Term Deposit Interest	\$2,306	\$2,400
Raffle ticket sales	\$212	\$224
Sundry Income	\$0	\$520
Sundry		
Gross Income	\$46,143	\$37,984
Less: Admin Expenses		
Catering purchases	\$1,763	\$2,341
Competition	\$16,035	\$2,997
Depreciation	\$218	\$122
Donations	\$0	\$0
Hire of Meeting Hall incl MDU	\$0	\$0
Advertising & Promotions	\$330	\$484
Legal/Filing Fees	\$0	\$215
Magazine Printing	\$7,395	\$7,710
Magazine Postage	\$2,787	\$3,428
Merchandise: Purchases	\$4,212	\$6,878
Merchant Fees	\$499	\$0
Plant & Equipment	\$0	\$0
Postage & Stationery	\$2,137	\$3,220
Post Office Box hire	\$261	\$271
Printing general	\$883	\$0
Prizes & Trophys	\$1,320	\$439
Repairs & Maintenance	\$585	\$0
Social Activities	\$3,331	\$9,750
Stock Write-downs	\$2,527	\$0
Storage Unit hire	\$1,820	\$1,510
Subscription Refunds	\$0	\$0
Subscriptions to Associations	\$2,490	\$2,502
Sundry expenses	\$0	\$0
Gross Expenses	\$47,593	\$40,614
Net Profit (- Loss)	-\$1,450	-\$2,630
	ų .,u	4 -,000



AWARD & CHAMPIONSHIP WINNERS

Gus Staunton Award

Michael Benton 1st Runner up Lynne Benton

Alan Vaughan Trophy

Clubman of the Year Award 1st Darryl Heydon Runner up Phil Boyd

Men's Driver's Championship

Tony French Trophy

Dwayne Affleck (eq)

Glenn Dorrenboom(eq)

Runner up Brock Heydon

Ladies Driver's Championship

Shirley Hagarty Trophy

Rikki-Lee Buchan Runner up Kristy Heydon **Junior Championship**

Harry Affleck

Jack Brownlow Trophy

Mens Speed

Not Awarded

Ladies Speed

Not Awarded

Alan Hagarty Trophy

Mens Motorkhana

Dwayne Affleck (eq) Glenn Dorrenboom(eq)

Joan Vaughan Trophy

Ladies Motorkhana

Rikki-Lee Buchan

Jim Barrett Trophy

Mens Khanacross

Not Awarded

Bev Barclay Trophy

Ladies Khanacros

Not Awarded

Mark Short Trophy

Team Championships

Two Generations

(Glenn and Luke Dorrenboom,

Paul and Cooper Ellis)

Chris Nash Memorial Trophy

Best Male Under 21

Harry Affleck

Sarah Walsh Memorial Trophy

Best Female Under 21

Cayla East-Johnston

					_
Peter Drew Trophy		MENS DRIVERS		Greg Boot 7	
Best driver - Non Mini vehicle		CHAMPIONSHIP		Graham Hepworth	7
Glenn Do	orrenboom	(Best 5 out of 10 events)		Rob Burns	6
Peter Frech Trophy		Dwayne Affleck	33	Aiden Ruig	6
Best driver in a Mini		Glenn Dorrenboom	33	Tony Pettit	4
Dwayne /	Affleck	Brock Heydon	32	Blake Hepworth	4
The Bucket Cup		Cooper Ellis	30	Kyle Hepworth	1
•		Darryl Heydon	29	Hayden Witcombe	1
Best competitor in first Se of membership	enior year	Paul Ellis	28		
Not Awar	rded	Phil East	21	LADIES MOTORKHANA	
NotAwai	ueu	Luke Dorrenboom	19	CHAMPIONSHIP	
GUS STAUNTON POINT	S - TOP 45	Aaron Ruig	14	(Best 4 rounds)	
		Kelvin Goldfinch	13	Rikki Buchan	29
Michael Benton	495	Phil Boyd	10	Kristy Heydon	26
Lynne Benton	400	Craig Heydon	10	Elise Heydon Corinne East-Johnston	24 22
Joe Zulian	355	Matt Goldfinch	8	Emma Goldfinch	13
Glynis Heydon	290	Wayne Witcombe	8	Shannon Martin	12
Phil Boyd	275	Rob Burns	6	Kym Stevenson	12
Warwick Butt	200	Harry Affleck (Jnr)	5	Cayla East-Johnston	10
Rob Weir	190	Joel Witcombe	5	Cobey East-Johnston	8
Darryl Heydon	170	Graham Hepworth	4	Kathryn Goldfinch	4
Bruce Keyvar	160	Tony Pettit	4	Karena Gilroy	1
Ron Adlam	150	Blake Hepworth	3	Madelyn Matwijow (Jnr)	1
Dave Durrant	140				
Carol Durrant	140	LADIES DRIVERS		PETER FRENCH TROPHY	
Laurelle Adlam	135	CHAMPIONSHIP		(All Points scored in a Mini)	
Julian Atkinson	135	(Best 5 out of 6 events)		Dwayne Affleck	65
Stacey Goldfinch	115	Rikki-Lee Buchan	29	Brock Heydon	64
Mark Ebbels	115	Kristy Heydon	26	Darryl Heydon	59
Lee-Ann Goldfinch	110	Elise Heydon	24	Cooper Ellis	51
lan Thompson	110	Corinne East-Johnston	22	Paul Ellis	46
Rob Owers	100	Cayla East-Johnston	10	Aaron Ruig	31
Tammy Thompson	100	Cobey East-Johnston	8	Rikki Buchan	29
Phil East	90	Emma Goldfinch	7	Kristy Heydon	26
Shayne Lambert	90			Wayne Witcombe	25
Vicki Owers	90	MENS SPEED CHAMPION	ISHIP	Elise Heydon	24
Di Dorrenboom	85	(0 events held)		Phil East	22
Dianne East	85 85	MENS MOTORKHANA		Matt Goldfinch	18
Ross Freeman	85 75	CHAMPIONSHIP		Kelvin Goldfinch	14
Jill Bradshaw	75 75	(4 events held)		Emma Goldfinch	13
Robert Bradshaw Allana Flynn-O'Neile	75 75	Dwayne Affleck	44	Shannon Martin	12
•	75 75	Glenn Dorrenboom	44	Kym Stevenson	12
Chris Wright Brian Colwell	75 75	Brock Heydon	43	Joel Witcombe	12
Grant Freeman	75 70	Phil East	43	Craig Heydon	10
Wayne Witcombe	70 70	Cooper Ellis	42	Harry Affleck (Jnr)	10
Jim Montague	65	Darryl Heydon	41	Rod Affleck	10
Julie Witcombe	65	Luke Dorrenboom	39	Graham Hepworth	7
Rob Burns	60	Paul Ellis	38	Rob Burns	6
Kelvin Goldfinch	60	Aaron Ruig	32	Aiden Ruig	6
Brock Heydon	60	Wayne Witcombe	25	Tony Pettit	4
David Kirkby	60	Kelvin Goldfinch	23	Blake Hepworth	4
Andrew Liddell	60	Matt Goldfinch	18	Kathryn Goldfinch	4
Geoff McCorkell	60	Joel Witcombe	12	Kyle Hepworth	1
Kim Affleck	55	Rod Affleck	12	Hayden Witcombe	1
Rocky Canto	55		10	Madelyn Matwijow (Jnr)	1
Brian Trinder	55	Craig Heydon Phil Boyd	10	Jessica Hepworth	1
Joan Vaughan	55	•			
		Harry Affleck (Jnr)	10		



PETER DREW TROPHY

(Points scored in other than a Mini)

Glenn Dorrenboom	65
Corinne East-Johnston	22
Phil East	21
Luke Dorrenboom	39
Cayla East-Johnston	10
Phil Boyd	10
Cobey East-Johnston	8

TEAMS CHAMPIONSHIP

Two generations	211
HRT	208
Moose Knuckle Racing	61

SOCIAL REPORT

Following is a summary of the 15 Mini social events we have hosted over the past financial year.

On average 42 people attended per social event, excluding Rylstone and Shannons. Brief details of those 15 events are in the report below

14th July 2023, Mittagong Meander had 26 cars and 44 people travel through Camden over Razorback to Picton, Bargo then Bowral Bradman Museum. Lunch at Mittagong RSL

17/18th August - Rylstone Classic.
Over 200 Minis, transporting 400
people including entrants from
as far as Tasmania and Victoria,
participated in 2024 Classic. The
Rylstone Classic has become one of
Australia's marquee events for Mini
enthusiasts, and one of the largest
gatherings of Classic Minis in the
Southern Hemisphere. Again ably
organised by Evan Redman and his
team of "red shirts"

25th August - Shannons Classic. 2024 marked the 60th Anniversary of the Moke and our Club had 4 on display in our garage area including a very rare Ute back Moke. There was also a selection of other Classic and new Mini display vehicles in our allocated display area. Laurie Stewart was as a guest of the Club and he was interviewed about his Mini exploits, especially when he raced the Broadspeed which Joe Zulian had on display.

8th September- Phil Briggs Run, our annual run was to The Pickled Wombat at St Albans for lunch. Ian and Tami Thompson led a convoy of 30 Mini Club members and friends with 19 cars including 16 Minis via Wisemans Ferry Road to St Albans 15th September – All British Day the 41st All British Day, was held at a new location, Hawkesbury Showground, Clarendon. This event is our Club's annual show and shine and in 2024 there were 59 cars on

display and 75+ Club members in

attendance.

19-20 October - Bathurst/Kandos weekend. Joe Zulian and Ian Thompson led this event of 21 Mini enthusiasts who set off from Richmond to drive up the Bells Line of Road to Bell and then turn off to Mt Victoria. Morning tea at Oberon. The convoy proceeded to Bathurst RSL Club for lunch before heading to Kandos for an overnight stay

10th November – Our convoy of 14 cars with 24 people travelled to Wentworth where we stopped for lunch at Mountain High Pies. Our group then continued along the Great western Hway to Blackheath and to Campbell Rhododendron Gardens.

8th December - Annual Christmas BBQ breakfast & Club Plate Inspection Day at our usual spot at Warragamba Dam. A big roll up of around 60 Minis plus a few other cars and 98 members, family and friends enjoying a BBQ feast of bacon & egg rolls, sausage sandwiches and orange juice.

19th January –Welcome 2025 BBQ @ Fagan Park. We had 48 people and 25 Minis and MINI's and a number of "other cars" in attendance. \$5 per head for sausage sandwich and drink.

8th February - Fish and Chip run 6 MINIs, 2 Minis, a Moke and 3 Sprites headed north to the Central Coast town of Woy Woy for the annual Fish n Chip run to the Fisherman's Co-op. There were around 50 people and 30 Minis and Sprites parked in the streets around the Fisherman's Wharf

9th March –A convoy of 12 cars from Heathcote travelled via the southern end of the Royal National Park with a stop at Bald Hill lookout. Continuing south over Sea Cliff bridge, through Wollongong to the Lighthouse. Then Albion Park where we met up with a couple more people and cars. A total of 15 cars and 20 people enjoyed the winding Mini road up Macquarie Pass and onto Robertson Pie shop

for lunch.

6-11th April – Minis on Safari another highly successful 6-day Mini adventure. A group of 26 people in 13 Classic Minis, 1 MINI and a Porsche, on a loop through Central West NSW from Sydney to Dubbo Zoo and round. Overnight stops were in the Hunter Valley, Gulgong, Dubbo, Parkes and Bathurst. During the day we took in the views and tourist sites along the way. Total distance from Sydney of approx. 1200km:

18th May - National Motoring Heritage Day, members went to East Kurrajong school of arts

25th May – Bangers at Burragorang. Starting from Arndell Park, we travelled to Warragamba Dam for a brief stop, collecting some further member / participants en route. Then onwards through The Oaks to the picnic area. At our destination we had 18 cars with 26 people who enjoyed a classic BBQ picnic of snags on bread in beautiful surrounds.

15th June – Toukley, Central Coast.
12 cars and 20 people started the journey from Sydney to travel up the old highway to "The Beachies" at Toukley. We met up with a group from the Hunter and Central coast at Peats Ridge. Our group of 42 people, with 21 cars travelled the final leg of our journey with 32 people staying for a great lunch while taking in the fabulous water views over Budgewoi Lake.

We would like to thank every member who has joined any of the events the Social committee organised this year and hope they enjoyed the drives, the destinations, and the meeting of members as much as we have. The more members join in the more they not only get to enjoy driving their prized possessions but also help to support and promote the Club. We find after each outing at least one new Mini enthusiast joins our Club.

Please keep up to date about the latest events which are listed on our website. Our Annual Christmas party and Club plate inspection day will be on Sunday 14th December 2025, please RSVP for catering.

Keep on Mini-ing

Michael & Lynne Benton

COMPETITION DEPARTMENT REPORT

After getting approval from the Committee last year, we have been running Club level Motorkhanas at Lower Portland on the Colo River for this Club calendar year, 2024/25.

We kicked off in August with 18 Competitors and continued to run 6 events throughout the year to make a competition for the Championship.

We had a Come & Try day with a few new members & Juniors joining us. They could have a drive on their own or have an experienced driver in the car with them to explain how to complete the event successfully.

We had a Hay Practice for the first time in 7 years! We believed this helped us in Hay, as this year our Club came Second in the GBS Trophy by 1 point!

Of course, no competition can be complete without the assistance of several officials. So our thanks must go out to all that helped us with setting up, officiating, cooking our barbeques & packing up. None of these events would happen without your help.

So, come along and join in the fun. Watch the website, Facebook or check your magazine for upcoming dates & be part of the Competition for the Mini Car Club.

The Competition Department Team.

Glenn Dorrenboom

MERCHANDISE REPORT

Sales for the last financial year were \$5341 and we replenished stock levels by spending \$6878. In comparison to the previous year this demonstrates a similar turnover. Popular purchases are Club T-shirts, caps and jackets along with number plate covers and stickers.

It is critical to balance stock levels in hand by only introducing new items when old stock numbers have been reduced adequately. We have recently introduced Club shirts with or without pockets following requests by members.

Thanks to Julie Zulian, Jill Bradshaw and Laurelle Adlam for their assistance with sales, especially at Shannons and All British Day and Rob Weir and Joe Zulian for transport of stock to events. Special thanks to Catherine Cook for her continuing gratis design work over the last four years.

Lynne Benton

MINI ENTHUSIASTS' REPORT

Joe Zulian has taken on the roll of Enthusiast chairman and revived regular monthly meetings for this group in 2025.

The Mini Car Club of NSW is full of enthusiastic members with restoration projects at various stages of completion or seeking assistance with a Mini maintenance problem. If you have a specific issue or would just like to come along and talk about Minis in general then you are welcome to join our informal group.

Meet each month on the Wednesday after the general meetings at Paddys Brewery, 268 Parramatta Rd, Homebush West.

Joe Zulian

MAGAZINE EDITOR'S REPORT

This year we changed the Magazine frequency to 4 editions per year which aligns with the start of each season. The research for articles and compiling each magazine keeps me very busy for at least 2 weeks, 4 times a year. All the information from our social and motorsport events, committee reports and calendar updates which are written, edited and copied into the new magazine file. Each magazine entry is manipulated using InDesign software and is usually between 32 and 44 pages, multiples of 4 due to the printing layout.

For a couple of the editions, we have outsourced the printing to Karin at Copyset printing as Shirley has been away.

We are very thankful to Shirley for allowing our Club to continue to use her house for the storage of the Club's printer and her assistance during the magazine printing frenzy when she is home. Thank you to Rob Weir who assists with the printing, packaging and posting the magazine.

Thank you to my daughter Catherine who continues to aid when I have tricky questions with the intricacies of the InDesign software and her final overview and expert finish to the magazine. Thank you to Lynne, my proof-reader, who attempts to ensure all the articles comply with the quirks of the English and Mini language.

Thanks to all the members who contributed articles and photos and as always, we welcome writing about your Mini adventures or projects and photos for inclusion or even just photos.

I hope you have all enjoyed, as much as I have, the articles and stories provided by members, and I expect to continue in 2025.

Michael Benton

WEBMASTER'S REPORT

The website has been running well with the usual regular software version updates to be processed and no major technical issues this year.

Our website is a major communication tool for the Mini Car Club of NSW to reach Club members and Mini enthusiasts around the world. As well as the website I administer the Mini Car Club of NSW' Facebook and Instagram pages which reflects the most current information and should always be checked for the latest updates on Club events.

Dean Cook

PROMOTIONS OFFICER'S REPORT (VACANT)

We are looking for someone to fill the promotions officer role. If you can help find potential sponsors or someone who can give a short talk or product talk about Mini related items or anything which would interest members, then please contact Rob Weir.



DELEGATE OF THE COUNCIL OF MOTOR CLUBS OF NSW REPORT

The CMC was formed in 1963 and meets on a bi-monthly basis. The assoculation has progressed over the last 60 years, presently representing more than 230 motoring clubs with more than 30,00 members, through out NSW.

The CMC is also affiliated with the Australian Historic Motoring Federation, a national organisation uniting similarly orientated councils from around Australia.

The role of the CMC is to represent all of the affiliated clubs with authorities such as the Transport for NSW with reference to Conditional Historic Registration, and other government bodies on matters such as leaded fuel and its continued availability.

Mini Car Club of NSW has representatives that attend CMC meetings throughout the year, and Mini Car Club members participate in many of the activities organised by the CMC, most notably the National Motoring Heritage Day held each

year in mid May, and of course the Shannons Sydney Classic, held in August each year with over 1900 classic club vehicles on display.

Joe Zulian and myself have attended most meetings of the CMC this year, and members can keep up to date with the latest CMC news by visiting their website: www. councilofmotorclubs.org.au

I finish by thanking all of our helpers and volunteers that gave their time and assistance at Shannons Sydney Classic this year, another great day and display.,

Robert Weir

CMC delegate for MCC of NSW

MEETINGS AND CATERING

I have organized the raffle for the General Meetings during the past year and wish to thank those members who attend the meetings for their support. The raffle is drawn at the end of business and brings a lighthearted end to the meeting.

Laurelle Adlam



NORM KILLEEN MEMORIAL AWARD (SERVICE AWARD)

1963	Don Stalker	1979	Alan Hagarty	1994	Doug Linklater	2010	Janice Mendham
1964	Peter French	1980	Ted Palmer	1995	Not Awarded	2011	Warwick Butt
1965	Joan Vaughan	1981	Bert Parkes	1996	Ron Henson	2012	Kelvin Goldfinch
1966	John Vaughan	1982	Lee-Ann Edginton	1997	Ben Spencer	2013	Laurelle Adlam
1967	Graham Thompson	1983	Gary Baulman	1998	Barry Quick	2014	Not Awarded
1968	John Wilkins	1984	Dianne Fatches	1999	Kim Affleck	2015	Not Awarded
1969	Shirley Hagarty	1985	Rae Witcombe	2000	Donna Elliot	2016	Brian Colwell
1970	Carolyn Shute	1986	Neil Powell	2001	Alan Vaughan	2017	Warwick Butt
1971	John Temple	1987	Kelvin Goldfinch	2002	John Murray	2018	Brien Mendham
1972	Arlene Vaughan	1987	Chris Judge	2003	Ken Easton	2019	Brian Colwell
1973	Verna Little	1988	Neville Witcombe	2004	Aaron Ruig	2020	Warwick Butt
1974	Robyn Logan	1989	Michael Heslewood	2005	Tony Pettit	2021	Warwick Butt
1975	Karen Logan	1990	Shirley Hagarty	2006	Kim Affleck	2022	Jill Bradshaw
1976	Mike Marceau	1991	Alan Vaughan	2007	Laurelle Adlam	2023	Warwick Butt
1977	Arlene Vaughan	1992	Graham Humphreys	2008	Laurelle Adlam	2024	Evan Redman
1978	Gerry Blain	1993	Margaret Barker	2009	Lee-Ann Goldfinch	2025	Grant Freeman

GUS STAUNTON AWARD

1998	Matthew Martin	2005	Joan Vaughan	2013	Joan Vaughan	2021	Michael Benton
1998	Karen Martin	2006	Joaan Vaghan	2014	Lee-Ann Goldfinch	2022	Michael Benton
1999	Dennis Gilshenen	2007	Joan Vaughan	2015	Lee-Ann Goldfinch	2023	Michael Benton
2000	Tony Pettitt	2008	Joan Vaughan	2016	Robert Weir	2024	Michael Benton
2001	Jack Brownlow	2009	Joan Vaughan	2017	Michael Benton & Joan Vaughan	2025	Michael Benton
2002	Rae Witcombe	2010	Joan Vaughan	2018	Joan Vaughan		
2003	Michael Heslewood	2011	Ron Adlam	2019	Michael Benton		
2004	Rae Witcombe	2012	Joan Vaughan	2020	Michael Benton		

JOHN HUNT MEMORIAL AWARD (OUTSTANDING CONTRIBUTION)

1968	Gus Staunton	1983	Not Awarded	1998	Not Awarded	2013	Phil Boyd
1969	Tony French	1984	Arlene Jackson	1999	Dennis Gilshenen	2014	Not Awarded
1970	Carol French	1985	Not Awarded	2000	Not Awarded	2015	Not Awarded
1971	Grahame Utley	1986	Gerry Blain	2001	Not Awarded	2016	Not Awarded
1972	Not Awarded	1987	Not Awarded	2002	Not Awarded	2017	Rob Weir
1973	Joan Vaughan	1988	Not Awarded	2003	Not Awarded	2018	Not Awarded
1974	Alan Watson	1989	Margaret Walsh	2004	Michael Heslewood	2019	Michael Benton
1975	Not Awarded	1990	Rae Witcombe	2005	Not Awarded	2020	Not Awarded
1976	John Humphrys	1991	Not Awarded	2006	Not Awarded	2021	Not Awarded
1977	Jack Brownlow	1992	Not Awarded	2007	Not Awarded	2022	Not Awarded
1978	Shirley Hagarty	1993	Bob Blandford	2008	Not Awarded	2023	Michael Benton
1979	Not Awarded	1994	Not Awarded	2009	Ron Adlam	2024	Not Awarded
1980	Gary Mondy	1995	Not Awarded	2010	Not Awarded	2025	Joe Zulian
1981	Alan Hagarty	1996	Not Awarded	2011	Not Awarded		
1982	Alan Vaughan	1997	Karen Spencer	2012	Not Awarded		

MEN'S DRIVER CHAMPIONSHIP

1963	Allan Hunter	1980	Mike Bloor	1997	Warwick Butt	2014	Glenn Dorrenboom
1964	Cliff Cameron	1981	Alan Vaughan	1998	Warwick Butt	2015	Glenn Dorrenboom
1965	Stu Burton	1982	Darryl Heydon	1999	Michael Heslewood	2016	Glenn Dorrenboom
1966	Ross Bone	1983	Jack Brownlow	2000	Warwick Butt	2017	Glenn Dorrenboom
1967	Gary Mondy	1984	Alan Hagarty	2001	Phil Boyd	2018	Luke Dorrenboom
1968	Ross Bone	1985	Rob Evans	2002	Warwick Butt	2019	Luke Dorrenboom
1969	Tony French	1986	Alan Vaughan	2003	Darryl Heydon	2020	Glenn Dorrenboom
1970	Tony French	1987	Barry Walsh	2004	Michael Heslewood	2021	Glenn Dorrenboom(eq)
1971	Alan Hagarty	1988	Paul Ellis	2005	Darryl Heydon	2021	Luke Dorrenboom(eq)
1972	Alan Hagarty	1989	Darryl Heydon	2006	John McMechan	2022	Not Awarded
1973	Peter Drew	1990	Darryl Heydon	2007	Michael Heslewood	2023	Phil East
1974	Graham Hepworth	1991	Darryl Heydon	2008	Michael Heslewood	2024	Paul Ellis
1975	Alan Hagarty	1992	Darryl Heydon	2009	Michael Heslewood	2025	Dwayne Affleck(eq)
1976	Cliff Cameron	1993	Jack Brownlow	2010	Darryl Heydon	2025	Glenn Dorenboom(eq)
1977	Greg Cleaves	1994	Darryl Heydon	2011	Warwick Butt		
1978	Darryl Heydon	1995	Warwick Butt	2012	Warwick Butt		
1979	Rob Owers	1996	Darryl Heydon	2013	Warwick Butt		





ALAN VAUGHAN CLUBMAN OF THE YEAR AWARD

1998	Matthew Martin	2005	Kelvin Goldfinch	2013	Warwick Butt	2020	Paul Ellis
1999	Michael Heslewood	2006	John McMechan	2014	Kelvin Goldfinch	2021	Warwick Butt
2000	Michael Heslewood	2007	Michael Heslewood	2014	Warwick Butt	2022	Warwick Butt
2001	Michael Heslewood	2008	Michael Heslwood	2015	Warwick Butt	2023	Phil East
2002	Michael Heslewood	2009	Michael Heslewood	2016	Warwick Butt	2024	Phil Boyd
2003	Warwick Butt	2010	Michael Heslewood	2017	Warwick Butt	2025	Darryl Heydon
2004	Michael Heslewood	2011	Warwick Butt	2018	Warwick Butt		
2005	Michael Heslewood	2012	Warwick Butt	2019	Warwick Butt		

LADIES DRIVER CHAMPIONSHIP

1963	Ann Luff	1979	Julie Evans	1995	Kim Affleck	2011	Kristy Heydon
1964	Bev Brown	1980	Glynis Heydon	1996	Kim Affleck	2012	Cindy Cook
1965	Eileen Jones	1981	Arlene Vaughan	1997	Kim Affleck	2013	Kristy Heydon
1966	Bev Barclay	1982	Arlene Vaughan	1998	Cindy Cook	2014	Emma Goldfinch
1967	Sue Kirchner	1983	Arlene Vaughan	1999	Cindy Cook	2015	Cobey East-Johnston
1968	Joan Vaughan	1984	Ann-Maree Connelly	2000	Cindy Cook	2016	Corinne East-Johnston
1969	Shirley Hagarty	1985	Arlene Jackson	2001	Avis Fowler	2017	Corinne East-Johnston
1970	Shirley Hagarty	1986	Dianne Fatches	2002	Corinne East-Johnston	2018	Kristy Heydon
1971	Kylie French	1987	Susan Jones	2003	Cindy Cook	2019	Corinne East-Johnston
1972	Shirley Hagarty	1988	Susan Jones	2004	Corinne East-Johnston	2020	Corinne East-Johnston
1973	Kylie French	1989	Susan Jones	2005	Cindy Cook	2021	Corinne East-Johnston
1974	Kylie French	1990	Sandra McMechan	2006	Cindy Cook	2022	Not Awarded
1975	Shirley Hagarty	1991	Karen Hagarty	2007	Corinne East-Johnston	2023	Corinne East-Johnston
1976	Kerryn Burdack	1992	Michele Beckingham	2008	Cindy Cook	2024	Kym Stevenson
1977	Shirley Hagarty	1993	Karen Hagarty	2009	Corinne East-Johnston	2025	Rikki-Lee Buchan
1978	Karen Logan	1994	Karen Hagarty	2010	Cindy Cook		

JUNIOR DRIVER CHAMPIONSHIP

1971	Arlene Vaughan	1985	Sharon Witcombe	1999	Tim Edwards	2013	Cooper Ellis
1972	Arlene Vaughan	1986	Sharon Witcombe	2000	David Boyd	2014	Cooper Ellis
1973	Arlene Vaughan	1987	Wayne Witcombe	2001	Kristy Heydon	2015	Cobey East-Johnston
1974	Michael Logan	1988	Jason Jones	2002	Matthew Goldfinch	2016	Cobey East-Johnston
1975	Arlene Vaughan	1989	Gavin Lake	2003	Brock Heydon	2017	Cobey East-Johnston
1976	Arlene Vaughan	1990	Peter McMechan	2004	Matthew Goldfinch	2018	Joel Witcombe
1977	Michael Logan	1991	Peter McMechan	2005	Brock Heydon	2019	Cayla East-Johnston
1978	Michael Logan	1992	Paul Humphries	2006	Matthew Goldfinch	2020	Cayla East-Johnston
1979	Not Contested	1993	David Gothard	2007	Kyle Hepworth	2021	Cayla East-Johnston
1980	Not Contested	1994	David Gothard	2008	Peter Shaw	2022	Not Awarded
1981	Not Contested	1995	Dean Atkinson	2009	Billy Burns	2023	Not Awarded
1982	Not Contested	1996	Dwayne Affleck	2010	Billy Burns	2024	Mason Martin
1983		1997	Dwayne Affleck	2011	Billy Burns	2025	Harry Affleck
1984	Karen Hagarty	1998	Dwayne Affleck	2012	Cooper Ellis		

MINI CAR CLUB OF NSW (MCCNSW) COMMITTEE

The MCCNSW was formed in 1962 as the Morris 850 Car Association of NSW and in 1964 the 1100 Association was incorporated into the 850 Association Structure. By 1972 there were three 'labels': Mini Car Club, Morris 850 Car Association and Morris Mini Car Association pf NSW (souce: '21 years' p.88). From 1976 the title "Mini Car Club of NSW " was adopted, having scrapped "Morris" and "Association".

The early years of the Club were mostly focused on motorkhanas and rallies with a strong belief in nurturing respect for driving skill and of course the Mini itself. In more recent times the Club's activities still reflect a strong respect for driving skill and the Mini but motorsport has declined in light of the aging of the classic Mini and many of the owners, the facilities available and increased vehicle running costs. Nevertheless the founders would be delighted to know that MCCNSW remains one of the largest car clubs in Australia, with over 700 members, and continues those early values of respect for driving and the glorious Mini in all its iterations, including MINI.

The Club has to be structured, organized and led to fulfil its obligations to Government requirements. These include reporting, recording and financial management. Importantly it also has to meet the requirements of its members, whether they be motorsport insurance, motorsport validation, historic car registration, recording of activity, social interaction, opportunity to learn and see good, and bad, examples of car restoration. In 2023 the Constitution was revised in line with the latest government requirements.

The Committee, which has to be renewed annually, has a responsibility to manage the Club on behalf of and in the best interests of its members (source: Motorsport Australia Club resource guide). It meets monthly, just before the general members' meeting, to address its obligations and plan for events large and small. Despite the official sounding agenda in fact the Committee offers opportunities to socially interact and contribute to the well-being and longevity of the Club.

For 2025/26 some members will nominate to continue, some may not and new blood is always welcome.

Here follows a list of the roles of Committee members and their duties. Be assured the Committee works as a team and support one another in each of the roles.

COMMITTEE MEMBERS:

President This role is elected and leads the Club by presiding over meetings, setting goals,, evaluating, monitoring, motivating ,solving problems, recruiting and training Committee members, and representing the Club

Secretary *This role is elected* and is very important in terms of recording, filing, detailing, coordinating, scheduling meetings, handling correspondence, communicating with Motorsport Australia, following up on actions decided; keeping minutes.

Treasurer This role is elected and prepares budgets, plans and monitors finances, records and reports on revenue and expenditure, ensures financial compliance, shows evidence of finance and banking and related activity including PayPal and online platforms, produces an audited annual financial report, does not allow expenditure to exceed assets.

Club Captain (Meetings Vice President), Competition Secretary*, Competition

Department (3)* These five (5) roles are elected. They prepare competition programs for ramification by the Committee, they oversee the scheduling, planning and conducting of all motorsport activity, they coordinate staff for those activities, they manage Club motorsport equipment, they evaluate and report on activity to the Committee and are familiar with Motorsport Australia regulations

Social Secretary & Assistant Social

Secretary These two (2) roles are elected. They ensure a social event calendar is established reflecting the desires of members; ensure those activities are conducted; ensure members are aware of the activities, budget for activities in association with the Treasurer

Registrar *This role is elected*. They monitor, collate and report on points earned by Members engaged in motorsport or social activity which count towards Club awards.

Magazine Editor This role is elected. They select articles and generate ideas for articles and features, they seek articles from relevant contributors and provide editing as required; they compile the quarterly magazine using design software and ensure it is ready for printing on time.

Promotions Officer* This role is elected. They oversee the implementation of a marketing plan and promote the Club. This may involve marketing social or motorsport activity, sourcing speakers for Club meetings, acquiring products or sponsorship for Club activities and ensuring the Club secures opportunities for exposure, participation or other benefit.

Merchandise Officer This role is elected. They ensure the Club is adequately stocked with suitable merchandise, reflecting the core values, image and interests of the Club; they provide opportunities for members to acquire items whether that be direct purchase or online; they manage acquisition and storage



and audit the stock; they report to Committee, particularly the Treasure on revenue and expenditure.

Webmaster This role is elected. They ensure the homepage is truthful and not liable to legal challenge on matters of copyright, ensure privacy of members' details, update homepage, update Club's calendar, remove and /or archive material, report to Committee, download items of interest to the Committee. They also manage the Club's social media presence, including Facebook, Instagram and "X" previously Twitter and advise Committee on those sites.

Historic Plate Registrar. This role is elected. The Club is approved by the Transport for NSW' to be part of the Historic Vehicle Registration Scheme. This means cars 30 years or older can be registered and insured with substantial savings by financial Members of the MCCNSW. This role manages our policies, our obligations and our procedures relating to the scheme. They report to the Committee on Members' participation and compliance and advise Members on those matters. They also advise the Assistant Historic Plate Registrar and the Club Plate Examiners

Meetings & Catering Department. This role is elected. They arrange for raffles with prizes to be held at general meetings and other events and ensure catering is organized as required for motorsport.

Club Representative to Motorsport
Australia; Club Representative to Council of
Motor Club, In; Club Representative to the
Association of British Car Clubs. These three
(3) roles are elected. They attend the meetings held
by the respective groups and advise the Committee on
matters discussed.

* These roles were not officially filled in 2024

ASSISTANT OFFICERS:

These roles are not elected but are filled on as an asneeds basis with the approval of the Committee

Assistant Historic Plates Registrar
Club Plate Examiners
Magazine Printer

COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Historic Plate Registrar
Rob Burns 0414193798

FOLLOW US!

Twitter@MiniNSW

Facebook.com/www@miniclub.com.au

Instagram@minicarclubofnsw

Mini Enthusiasts Meeting Chairman

Joe Zulian

Merchandise Officer

Lynne Benton 0411 247 653

Meetings & Catering Department

Laurelle Adlam (02)9982 3749

Delegate to Motorsport Australia

Greg Rose 0491 607 462

Delegate to Assn. of British Car Clubs

Bruce Keyvar 0417 049 625

Delegate to Council of Motor Clubs

Joe Zulian 0439 485 352

ASSISTANT OFFICERS

Assistance Club Plate Registrar	
Warwick Butt	0425 304 154 (02)9521 3310
Club Plate Examiners	
Graham Hepworth (Wyong/Central Coast)	0405 151 751
David Wheatley (Roseville)	0408 210 217
Michael Benton (Gordon)	0411 019 112
Warwick Butt (Kirrawee)	0425 304 154
Wayne Witcombe (Picton)	0412 110 919
Robert Weir (Belmore)	0418 161 918
lan Thompson (Windsor)	(02)4575 1776
Phil Boye (Wollongong)	0429 671 649
Rob Diamante (Blue Mountains)	0412 916 099
James Lucas (Taree)	0428 663 747
Brock Heydon (East Ryde)	0421 043 842

Advertisers and contributors of manuscript to "East-West" magazine acknowledge that the Mini Car Club of NSW is not liable and accepts no responsibility in relation to false and misleading advertisements or statements. Opinion expressed by Contributors are their own and not necessarily endorsed by the Mini Car Club of NSW.

(02)6553 7244

Meaghan Lucas

The "East-West" is distributed to all members of the Mini Car Club of NSW.

President

i resident	
Rob Weir	0418 161 918
Secretary	
Carol Durrant	0415 655 063
Treasurer	
Bruce Keyvar	0417 049 625
Memberships	
Bruce Keyvar	0417 049 625
Club Captain (meeting Vice Preside	ent)
Glenn Dorrenboom	0438 909 999
Competition Captain	
Vacant	
Competition Secretary	
Glynis Heydon	0408 865 955
Assistant Competition Secretary	
Phil Boyd	(02)9804 6285
Competition Department	
Darryl Heydon	0418 664 635
Julie Witcombe	0419 266 620
Social Secretary	
Michael Benton	0411 019 112
Assistant Social Secretary	
Lynne Benton	0411 247 653
Registrar	
Ron Adlam	0412 521 058
Magazine Editor	
Michael Benton	0411 019 112
Promotions Officer	
Vacant	
Webmaster	
Dean Cook	0409 794 364

CONTACT US

PO Box 164, Mortdale NSW 2223

www.miniclub.com.au

Visit our web page to download forms, get club information, lodge magazine articles, sales and to send correspondence direct to the committee.

Address for Magazine Articles

Please contact Michael at editor@miniclub.com.au

General Meetings

Vikings Sports Club, 35 Quarry Rd, Dundas Valley

Please leave the premises clean, neat and tidy. No loud or exuberant driving when leaving the premises.

MEMBERSHIP FORM

Membership Secretary Mini Car Club of NSW PO Box 164 Mortdale, NSW, 2223

ABN:	23-527	'-526-57
Date	/	/

New Membership and Renewals can also be completed online at our website under "the club" heading: https://miniclub.com.au/the-club/membership/new-memberships/

NEW MEMBERSHIP

Membership fees include CAMS Membership and the Club's magazine subscription. Relevant pro-rata fees are shown and include the joining fee.

For new members joining between

Jan-Mar April-Jun Jul-Sep Oct-Dec* Type \$60 Single \$50 \$45 \$80 \$70 \$60 \$50 \$90 Family *Note: Fees for members joining between October and December includes the following years membership. Please Note: A family membership consists of two adults and their children. For each child 18 years or older, there is an extra fee of \$10:00 per child. Payment of \$ **MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL** When renewing membership, please fill in membership details and note any changes in name, address etc. Renewal of Single Membership - \$50 Renewal of Family Membership - \$60 plus \$10.00 for each child 18 years or older. (Children under 18 free) Payment of \$ Payment Method: Credit Card payments on our website via PayPal or at any meeting or most events. For new members: https://miniclub.com.au/the-club/membership/new-memberships/ For member renewals: https://miniclub.com.au/the-club/membership/membership-renewal/ Direct Deposit - National Australia Bank, at Auburn NSW Account Name: Mini Car Club of NSW, BSB No 082-112 Account number: 50916 1229 Reference: Your Surname. Cash Payment at any meeting or event. **MEMBERSHIP DETAILS** First Name Surname Date of Birth Gender Address: Suburb: State: Postcode: Mobile phone: Email: Home phone: Colour & Year Vehicle:

If it was from a Club member, what was their name?

New Members – How did you hear about the club?